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STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
JUNE 12, 2008 
   
4. APPLICATION: Z08-019 
 Location: 9262 WORTHINGTON ROAD (43082), being 5.6± acres 

located on the west side of Worthington Road, 400± 
feet north of Lori Lane (31844302018000). 

 Existing Zoning: R, Rural and L-C-3, Limited Commercial Districts. 
 Request:                        CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
 Proposed Use: Commercial development. 
 Applicant(s): Preferred Real Estate Investments II, LLC; c/o Robert A. 

Meyer, Jr., Attorney; 41 South High Street; Columbus, 
OH 43215. 

 Property Owner(s): Preferred Real Estate Investments II, LLC; 470 Olde 
Worthington Road, Suite 470; Westerville, Ohio 43082 
and  Frederick T. & Aileen Blyth; 9864 State Route 736; 
Plain City, Ohio  43064. 

 Planner: Walter Green, 645-2485, wagreen@columbus.gov 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
o The 5.6± acre site is being developed with a hotel under construction on the 

north parcel and zoned in the R, Rural and L-C-3, Limited Commercial Districts.  
The applicant is requesting the CPD, Commercial Planned Development District 
to allow a second hotel.   

 
o To the north of the site is an office building zoned in the L-C-2, Commercial 

District.  To the east is an office building in the City of Westerville.   To the 
southeast is multi-family and single-family residential development zoned in the 
City of Westerville.  To the south is a single-family residence in Orange 
Township.  To the west is Interstate 71.  

  
o The proposed CPD, Commercial Planned Development District, commits to 

landscaping, lighting and screening standards.  The request includes a variance 
to allow maneuvering for parking spaces over parcel lines, although the required 
maneuvering must be provided. 

 
o The site is located within the boundaries of the Subarea J.3 of The Far North 

Plan (1994).  The plan recommends “Appropriate development includes offices, 
institutional uses, and public or private recreational facilities.  Retail development 
is not appropriate for this area.”  The rezoning for the hotel on the north parcel 
was approved in 2000, this expands that use.  The uses are limited to 
neighborhood commercial, office, hotel and restaurants.  The applicant is 
committing to landscaping to provide compatibility with the area. 

  
o The Columbus Thoroughfare Plan identifies Worthington Road as a 4-2 arterial 

requiring a minimum of 50 feet of right-of-way from centerline. 
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CITY DEPARTMENTS RECOMMENDATION:  Approval.** 
 
Staff supports the use and the proposed development standards, however, not all 
transportation issues have been resolved.  The applicant is working with the 
Transportation Division and the City of Westerville.  Staff’s recommendation will be revised 
to approval with the resolution of the issues. 
 
The proposed CPD, Commercial Planned Development District, with the development 
standards in the text and site plan, permits a hotel.  The request is compatible with 
development in the area, with the resolution of the transportation issues. 
  
** The applicant resolved the transportation issues with the Transportation Division and 
the City of Westerville, therefore, staff recommends approval. 
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The Far North Plan 
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